



RELATED PRACTICES

Employment Law and Litigation

RELATED PEOPLE

Private: Winter L. Hankins Monica Sanchez McQueen

EEOC Issues Guidance Prohibiting Employers from Requiring COVID-19 Antibody Testing

The Authority, California Joint Powers Insurance Authority Newsletter Issue 100

On June 17, 2020, the U.S. Equal Employment Opportunity Commission (EEOC) updated the "Disability-Related Inquiries and Medical Exams" portion of its publication "What You Should Know About COVID-19 and the ADA, the Rehabilitation Act, and Other EEO Laws." The EEOC has been periodically updating this publication with questions and answers relating to COVID-19 and this time, the EEOC provided guidance on antibody testing by employers.

In the updated publication, the EEOC announced that an employer may not require antibody testing[1] (a.k.a. Serologic testing) before allowing employees to re-enter the workplace. The EEOC based its guidance on the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) Interim Guidelines for COVID-19 Antibody Testing. According to the CDC, "Serologic test results should not be used to make decisions about returning persons to the workplace."

In light of the CDC's guidance, the EEOC determined that antibody tests, which constitute a medical examination under the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), do not meet "the ADA's 'job-related and consistent with business necessity' standard for medical examinations or inquiries for current employees." Notably, the EEOC stated that it will "closely monitor" the CDC's recommendations, and may update its position based on the future guidance provided by the CDC.

Read more.